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Company Update on Gunlake Marulan Quarry

. Primary Transport Route Update
ii. Employment
iii.  Community

iv. Road users



i.  Primary Transport Route Update

* Works have now been completed on the primary transport route in three sections:
* Quarry Acceleration Lane
* Clear Zone works on Brayton, Ambrose & Red Hills Roads
* Hume Highway acceleration lane.

* We have greatly appreciated the support and patience of the local community whilst these works have been
completed.

* We hope that the community will recognize and appreciate the extensive improvement works that have been
undertaken including the clear zone, safety barriers, Wide Centre Line separation and the lengthy acceleration lane on
the Hume Highway, over and above those approved by the PAC.

e Local contractor Divalls have undertaken all of these works.

* We propose to take the CCC on a bus ride to view and explain these improvements at this meeting.



Employment

We have employed one additional person over the last period and are currently seeking a further four new employees across the
operation.

Community Update

Gunlake sponsored and attended the Tallong Apple Day Festival in May.
Gunlake is again a major sponsor of the 2019 Marulan Australia Day Celebrations.

Gunlake in conjunction with Boral, Holcim , Divalls and other industry partners are creating a local Trades Training Scholarship
Fund. Geoff has obtained in principle agreement from the Country Education Foundation, Goulburn to administer and distribute
the scholarships once the selection criteria has been formulated.

We are continuing to work with Holcim, Boral and Divalls on a program of school visits promoting apprenticeship opportunities
within the extractive and associated industries and will begin promoting the Trades Training Scholarship Fund, once established.

Geoff and David conduct regular meetings with Local MP’s to keep them updated on Gunlake’s activities.



Vil.

Road Users

If you see or hear about any bad driver behavior then we genuinely want to know, so that we can investigate and
take any necessary action. If we do not know we cannot help.

2 drivers have been reinducted this period and 2 have been temporarily banned from using the quarry.

Additional signage has been installed at the quarry to remind drivers of community expectations and Gunlake
rules.

Primary Transport Route speed limit — we still await formal notification from the RMS on the speed restriction
assessment and determination on Brayton/Ambrose & Red Hills roads, however we understand that
recommendations have been made by the RMS.

In any event Gunlake Truck Speed Limit of 80km/hr will be maintained, and we appreciate the CCC’s support in
having the legal speed limit on the transport route reduced to 80 kph.

Now that the road works have been completed normal road conditions will resume, no traffic lights etc.... so we
will be closely monitoring driver behavior including vehicle separation, convoying and speed.
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